SUMMARY OF BICYCLE AND PEDESTRIAN ADVISORY BOARD ACTION

Subject: UNC Softball Field Complex Improvements – Application for Special Use

Permit.

Meeting Date: May 25, 2004

Recommendation: The Bicycle and Pedestrian Advisory Board recommends that the Council

approve the application as set out in Resolution A of the Town Manager's

Report with the following additional stipulations:

• Increase the number of bicycle parking spaces above the number required for this improvement on an as needed basis.

• Construct a ten foot multi-use path to the facility from Christopher Road if possible, in order to provide a travel route for bicyclists and pedestrians between Raleigh Road and Christopher Road.

Vote: 7 - 0.

Aye: Jed Dube (Chair), Wayne Pein, Kate Millard, Heidi Perry, Tim

Saunders, Claire Millar and Nick Lurie.

Comments: The Board considered that if the Softball games became attractive to

spectators that the University be encouraged to provide additional bicycle

parking in addition to the 5 spaces required for this particular

improvement.

The Board also considered that there may be an opportunity to provide bicycle and pedestrian facilities through this property which could increase

opportunities for alternative transportation in this area.

Prepared by: Jed Dube, Chair, Bicycle and Pedestrian Advisory Board

Gordon Sutherland, Principal Planner